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Ladies 
The older I become, the quicker the season appears to go!
We have come to the end of yet another successful season, despite the loss of courts 6-9.  It is hoped that these will be repaired and ready for action by the start of the next season!
A massive thank you for all your efforts this season.
It was disappointing to see the number of cancellations on the last fixture of the season.  Whilst I’m sure there were legitimate reasons in some cases, the perception was that teams felt that as the game would not affect their standing in the League, it didn’t matter if the game was played or not.
This affected the atmosphere of the entire fixture.
It was also evident during the season that some teams cancelled games against those at the top of the division, as it was probably felt that there was no chance of winning the match!
This is not fair to players in those teams, who look forward to having a game on each League date.
Maybe consideration should be given to asking to move divisions if it is perceived that the team cannot be fully competitive.
We continue to experience issues with spectators on some of the courts, and I would remind teams that this is a health and safety issue, and would encourage you to make sure that your spectators observe the rule.
Umpires are responsible for enforcing this, but we can all ‘do our bit’ to keep the courts safe for participants.
We continued to welcome the views of the membership this season, and we are grateful for the ideas put forward, all of which are given consideration.
As previously, the divisions were keenly contested, and we are looking forward to an equally successful 24-25 season.
Our League continues to be very popular, with new teams queuing up to join; what a great position to be in!
We look forward to the new season when the new rules will be in operation.  Please ensure that your club members are familiar with the rules, as this will make life a lot easier for all involved.
Well done to all of the winners and runners up, and commiseration to those being relegated.
It just remains for me to say enjoy the summer break and come back refreshed and ready for the challenges in the 2024-2025 season.
Yvette Hurley
League Secretary
